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Volcano A’s, PO Box 970, La Center, WA 98629        www.volcanoas.net 
Meeting: Church of the Nazarene – 16850 NE Fourth Plain Blvd, Vancouver, WA - Second Monday of Month – 7:00 PM 

Guys breakfast meeting every Wed. (7:00am) at Hockinson Café, 219 NW 20th Ave, Suite 100, Battle Ground, WA 
Guys lunch on Fridays (11:30 am) at Benny’s Pizza & Café on 4219 St Johns Rd NE, Vancouver, WA 

    Volume 7 Issue 2   February        2018 
 

2017 & 2015 MAFCA Newsletter Certificate of Merit 
2017 MAFCA Website Certificate of Merit 

2015 MAFCA Website of the Year 
2013 MAFCA Newsletter of the Year   2013 MAFCA Website of the Year 

 
Happy Valentine’s Day 

 

 
 
 

 
Remember this 1929 Roadster 

http://www.volcanoas.net/
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2018 Club Officers 
 
President:  
Jerry Lane - 360-263-6980 
northforkmuseum@gmail.com 
Vice President:  
Roger Green – 503-602-2668  
Roger_o_green@yahoo.com 
Treasurer: 
Linda Willey – 360 687-0916 
lindawilley@mac.com 
Secretary: 
Sherry Rusunen – 360-828-5317 
rrusunen@comcast.net 
Member at Large: 
Austin Alling – 360-901-5998 
Austin.alling1@gmail.com 
Past President: 
Jack Dusenberry - 360-256-0149 
jdusie@comcast.net 
Editor/Webmaster: 
Bob Rusunen - 360-828-5317 
rrusunen@comcast.net 
 

Committee Chairs 
 
Community Service: Joyce Swartz 
Garage Workshop: Tom Pagel 
Library/Historian: Open 
NW Regional Rep: Jack Dusenberry 
Public Relations: Dian Lane 
Refreshments Coordinator: Nancy 
Wooldridge  
Sunshine: Pat Dusenberry 
Tour Director: Roger Green 
 

 
President’s Note 
January 26, 2018 

 
     Well here we go into a Model A 
weekend with Lava Ladies planning 
meeting and lunch to be followed by our 
Board Meeting for planning 2018 
expenses on Saturday. Our income and 
expenses are expected to even with 
preceding years. Our expenses have gone 
down tremendously since Bob, our Editor 
changed the newsletter mailing from 
regular mail to email, thanks Bob for all 
the hard work.  
     Then on Sunday Roger will lead us on 
an interesting tour in Vancouver. 
    Also, it is not too late to sign up for 
the Valentine Brunch at Summit Grove 
Lodge on Sunday, February 11th. So far 39 
have signed up for the fun filled event. 
   Jerry  
 

 
 

 

Front Page Photo 
The 1929 Roadster was formerly 
owned by Dick & Ginny Bay. Now 

Darrel Freimuth has possession of it 
 

Knowledge Nugget 
Ford introduced the Model A on 

December 2, 1927, the first car with 
safety glass in the windshield 

mailto:rrusunen@comcast.net
mailto:rrusunen@comcast.net
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Volcano A’s General Membership Meeting Minutes 
January 8, 2018 

 
CALL TO ORDER:  7:00 pm by President Jerry Lane. 
TOURS:  Roger Green reported Dickson Lee is planning a future tour for the 
group.  Other upcoming tours are: June, Annual PNW Antique Picnic; Progressive 
Dinner; 4th of July Parade; Picnic in Aug; President’s Tour in Sept; Roughrider Tour; 
& Garage Tour.  Jan. 28th is a possible tour.  If so, meet at Wilco on 162nd & 18th 
Ave. at 1:30.  Confirmation will be sent via email.  
TREASURER: Linda Willey gave the financial report.  
EDITOR/WEBMASTER:  Bob Rusunen reported there are only 2 calendars left. 
SUNSHINE:  Pat Dusenberry was not present for a report because Jack is home ill. 
LAVA LADIES:  Nancy Woolridge asked for more help on the sign-up sheet for 
refreshments.  Men are welcome to help and sign-up!  Dian Lane said the Ladies will meet 
upstairs during the guys workshop so they can plan the year for community service. 
COMMUNITY SERVICE:  Joyce Swartz reported the Food Bank totals:  Nov. 100#’s, 
Dec. 9 #’s, and total for the year of 2017 was 2311#’s!! 
OLD BUSINESS: The minutes were approved and seconded by Roger Green and Linda 
Willey. 
NEW BUSINESS:  The possibility of doing a Valentine dinner will be looked into.  The club 
has paid its annual membership fee of $75.00 to MAFCA.  Jerry Lane stated that the 
front cover of the Jan. Newsletter was great!  Bob Rusunen said he planned on featuring 
past members cars this year in loving memory.  Jerry mentioned the Fletcher picnic and 
the National Convention in Reno.  Keep these in mind. 
RAFFLE:  Mike Blick won $41.00 as did the club!  
ADJOURNED: Meeting was adjourned by Jerry Lane. 
 
Submitted by Sherry Rusunen 
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Annual Board Meeting Minutes 
January 27, 2018 

 
CALL TO ORDER:  1:00 pm by Jerry Lane. 
 
Jerry announced that Bert Uthe has broken his back and is now at Prestige Care Center in 
Camas.  
The Sweetheart Valentine Brunch is at the Summit Grove Lodge on Sunday Feb. 11th at 
1:00.  So far 41 have signed up to attend. 
It was discussed that club jackets and name badges be offered again to new members.  
This will be brought up at the general meeting and pursued. 
It was suggested that the idea of a “Garage Day” be discussed again at the general 
meeting.  
Cookbooks were discussed.  We have some left and perhaps should be brought to the 
general meeting and offered for sale to all members again, especially new members. 
The 2018 budget was reviewed and finalized.  A vote will be presented at the Feb. general 
meeting.  
Meeting was adjourned at 2:45. 
 
Submitted by Sherry Rusunen. 

 
How did Henry Ford treat his workers? 

 
Ford believed that a good pay rate would increase the loyalty of his workers to the Ford 
Motor Co. A lower turnover rate would mean less downtime and lower expenses for 
recruiting and training new workers. Ford added a sociological department that evaluated 
and tried to improve his workers' lives. However, he opposed unions, as he believed that he 
understood what his workers needed the most. Over the years, Ford became widely 
recognized as a caring industrialist who empathized with blue-collar workers. 

Ford not only cared for his workers but his customers as well. In 1908, he designed the 
Model T car for the common people. The model became so immensely popular that the 
company couldn't manufacture enough cars to meet the high demand. In 1913, Ford 
decided to incorporate a motorized assembly line for a faster and less expensive 
production. The efficient assembly line allowed the company to save on manufacturing 
costs. Ford cut the price by more than $500 to make the cars more affordable to the 
masses. 

Source: www.reference.com/vehicles/interesting-henry-ford 
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Directory Updates 
 

Alling, Austin 
4301 SE 179th Ct 
Vancouver, WA 98683 
360-901-5998-C 
Austin.alling1@gmail.com 
 

Amundson, Darwin & Beverly 
16919 NE 182nd Ave. 
Brush Prairie, WA 98606  
360-892-8609-H 
360-907-1434-C 
1930 Tudor Sedan 

 
 

Articles and contributions are encouraged and may be 
used as space permits.  The deadline for all articles is 
the 20th of the preceding month.  The Volcano View is a 
monthly publication of the Volcano A’s Chapter - MAFCA 
E-mail all proposed articles to: rrusunen@comcast.net. 

Volunteering 
 

Some people make things happen. 
Some people watch things happen. 
Some people wonder what happened. 

Great club members make things 
happen.  What sort of club member are you? 

And I might add to it:  "Have you signed up 
for providing snacks at the meetings?  Have 
you planned a tour or cruise?  Have you 
hosted an event?  Have you served as an 
officer in the club?  Have you volunteered 
some service to the club?  These things (and 
more) are all ways to become a great club 
member.  Just showing up at the meetings is 
not enough.  Clubs like ours run on volunteers 
doing things. 

 
Refreshments 

 

February:  Linda Willey & Kathy Green 
March:  Dian Lane & Jann Jones 
April:  Pat Dusenberry & Lynn 
Mattingley 
May:  Joyce Swartz & Becky Blick 
June:  Carma Huset & Need Help 
July:  Club Picnic 
August:  Help needed 
September:  Help Needed 
October:  Nancy Wooldridge & 
Marylan Kelly 
November:  Roberta Emerick & Dianne 
Earnest 
December:  Christmas Party/Auction 

 
 

February 
 

Anniversaries 
Thomas & Linda Foster - 6 
Bill & MJ Peden - 10 
Jim & Goldie Harp - 17 
Jim & Marylan Kelly - 25 

 
Birthdays 

Jack Mattingley - 6 
 Linda Neilsen - 6 
 Steve Pargeter - 11 
 Goldie Harp- 13 
 Arnita Mayer - 17 
 Nancy Wooldridge - 17 

mailto:Austin.alling1@gmail.com
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Upcoming Events 
 

Feb 11 – Annual Club Valentine’s Party 
Feb 12 – Volcano A’s Meeting 
Feb 17-18 – Early Bird Swap Meet, Wash 
State Fairgrounds, Puyallup, Washington 
Mar 12 – Volcano A’s Meeting 
Apr 6-8 – Portland Swap Meet 
Apr 9 – Volcano A’s Meeting 
May 14 – Volcano A’s Meeting 
May 19-20 – Seattle Auto Swap Meet, 
Evergreen State Fairgrounds, Monroe, 
Washington 
Jun 9 – Annual PNW Antique Car Picnic, 
Chehalis, Washington 
Jun 11 – Volcano A’s Meeting  

 
2018 Club By-Laws/Roster 

 
The 2018 By-Laws/Roster will be 
available at the February meeting.  

This document will be distributed at 
club meetings only, and not mailed to 

club members. 
 

  
 

Note: Periodically some materials printed in our 
newsletter may have been borrowed from other 

club newsletters.  We thank other clubs for 
sharing their newsletters with the Volcano A’s.  

Also, when sources are known they will be included. 

Ford Factory Assembly Line 
 

 
 

Future MAFCA Events 
 

MAFCA National Convention 
2018 – June 24-29 – Reno-Sparks, Nevada 
Host: Northern California Regional Group 
Northwest Regional Group Meet 
2019 – August 22-25 – Bellevue, Washington 
Host: Evergreen Chapter 
MAFCA National Tour 
2019 – October 7-11 – Kanab, Utah 
Host: Canyonland Special Interest Group 
 

MAFCA Information 
 

The Model A Ford Club of America, Inc. 
(MAFCA) is a California non-profit 
corporation and a national historical society 
dedicated to the restoration and preservation 
of Model A Ford vehicles as manufactured 
from 1928 through 1931.  
MAFCA’s members are dedicated to the 
restoration, preservation, and enjoyment of 
Ford vehicles of that era.  MAFCA is the 
largest club in the world dedicated to one 
make of automobile.  Volcano A members are 
urged to join the Model A Ford Club of 
America, Inc. Visit the MAFCA website for a 
membership application.  Dues are $40 yearly 
and include a subscription to The Restorer. 

https://www.bing.com/images/search?view=detailV2&ccid=/OAx99am&id=5374935AC1339EC77DFFDD7A35BD730C5443DE55&thid=OIP._OAx99amVddaIKm_8yKzowHaGd&mediaurl=http://2.bp.blogspot.com/-hiRtrPXWVGo/URjb6y2-qJI/AAAAAAAAATc/l6Bbmt9qHuA/s1600/valentines%2bday%2bclip%2bart%2band%2bvectors%2b(11).jpg&exph=1395&expw=1600&q=happy+valentines+day+clip+art&simid=608054997606728813&selectedIndex=0
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Lava Ladies 
 

The Lava Ladies met and came up with the tentative schedule below. 
We have some fun new items this year along with several community 
service projects. We encourage your feedback on what we came up 
with! 
 

2018 Lava Ladies Events 
 

When What/Where Hostess 
 

February 11th at 1 PM Valentine Brunch 
Summit Grove Lodge 

 

March Albertina Kerr Carma Huset? 
April Bowling & lunch Joyce Swartz 
May Craft party @ Museum 

Bring Sweats for Vets 
Dian Lane 

July Beach trip? Joyce Swartz 
Marilyn Elvestrom 

August Progressive tour 
Bring school supplies 

Kathy Green 
Linda Willey 

September Stars in Sellwood Kathy Green 
October Babies in Need  
November Bunco 

Bring Every28 Days donations 
Marylan Kelly 

 
May: Sweats for Vets. The sweats are given to veterans in need of apparel when 
undergoing medical treatment. 
 
August: School Supplies are collected by the Share House to help kids in need. 
 
November: Every28 Days collects & distributes feminine hygiene product to ladies in need. 
 

February 2, 2018 
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               Header from the MAFCA Website 

MAFCA President's Page –     Doug Linden      January 2018 

 I would like to start off the New Year by wish all of our members a healthy and prosperous 
2018.  

I would also like to thank the board for electing me President for the coming year. I, and 
all the members of the board, have one objective: to serve MAFCA to the best of our 
ability. Our goal is to continue to have MAFCA be an organization that provides our 
members with first class services and benefits, while at the same time having fun with our Model A's. 

A big thank you goes out to departing board members Happy Begg and Donna Lewis for their dedication and 
service to MAFCA at the expense of their valuable time. Returning to the board for 2018/2019 will be Alex 
Janke who will continue as Treasurer, Doug Clayton, who will continue as Publications/PR Director and Dan Foulk 
who will re-join us as Advertising Director. Making up the rest of the board will be: David White – Vice President, 
Kay Lee - Secretary, Jay McCord - Membership/Marketing, Jim Cannon - Technical and Garth Shreading - 
Chapter Coordinator. The entire Board is looking forward to 2018.  

MAFCA will also say good bye to Jim Spawn, who is stepping down as editor of The Restorer for the past 17 
years. Jim's unique combination of being a Model A'er and history buff along with his creative talents have 
transformed The Restorer into an award winning, world class magazine. We wish Jim, and Melissa, all the best 
as he transitions from editor to active member and we sure hope we see them both at future MAFCA events.  

The 2017 Awards Banquet in Oklahoma City was a success thanks to efforts of VaughnCille Weidner and the rest 
of the members of the Sooner Model A Club. This event capped off the celebration of the 50th Anniversary of 
their chapter. Our 2018 Awards Banquet will be held in Tucson, AZ. I hope you can join us there. MAFCA's 
highlight event of the year will be the national convention in Sparks-Reno in June. What an event this is shaping 
up to be. My wife Nan and I are already planning our activities while we visit the area. We look forward to seeing 
the many national and international friends we have made attending these conventions, which, for us, is what 
makes these events special. If you have never attended a national convention, make your plans now. 

The 2018 Board will conduct its first meeting shortly at which we will begin our budget planning process. This is 
always a challenging exercise. The board also has an immediate priority of finding a new editor. This process has 
begun and we hope to be able to appoint a new editor of The Restorer magazine as soon as possible. The board 
is also looking for a member with a background in marketing that can help us develop a marketing plan for MAFCA. 
Does this sound interesting? Feel free to contact me if it does.  

I would like to remind you that the board is here to represent you and I encourage you to contact any one of us 
if you have any questions, suggestions or concerns. We would very much like to hear from you. Our email 
addresses are on the Key People page - just click on our name. 

http://www.mafca.com/keypeople.html
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Ford Advertisement 

  

Source: Ford Model A Advertisement on Pinterest 

Model A ERA Fashion Ad 

   

Source: Phillip Lenssen at vintageadbrowser.com 
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Reprint from Model A Club of America  
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Gas for Fifteen Cents a Gallon: Goodrich Tires Service Station

 

The B.F. Goodrich and Firestone tire companies began opening tire stores with combined 
service and lubrication facilities in large cities around the country in the late-1920s. 
Goodrich opened a number of new outlets in the Los Angeles, California area in the early-
to-mid-1930s probably in an effort to retain its market share during the Great 
Depression. 

These staged promotional photos were taken by the Dick Whittington photo agency of a 
Goodrich service station on Elk Street in the Glendale neighborhood of Los Angeles (one of 
Wittington’s 1932 Ford Model “B” roadsters is used as a prop.) On the far-right-hand side 
of the image are a service area and next to it the lubrication facilities. The second photo 
below shows a Goodrich balloon tire on a special rim to suit it. 

Source: The Old Motor.com 

For Sale Items or Wanted 

 

 
No items listed for sale or wanted this month  

To place an “Ad” send your information to rrusunen@comcast.net, or call Bob Rusunen at 360-828-5317 

mailto:rrusunen@comcast.net
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Support Our 2018 Club Suppliers 
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Volcano View Newsletter 
Bob Rusunen, Editor/Webmaster 
3720 NW 116th Street 
Vancouver, WA 98685 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Source: MAFCA A of the Day 


